January 20, 2022 meeting of the Monroe County Highway Committee


Meeting called to order at 9:02 a.m. by Chairperson David Pierce.

Members present: David Pierce, Alan McCoy, Wally Habhegger, Remy Gomez and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent:
Others present:  Highway Commissioner - David Ohnstad and Office Manager – Becky Pitel.
 Period of Public Comment –None at this time.
Last Meeting Minutes-Motion to approve the minutes of the December 9, 2021 regular meeting made by Remy Gomez, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
3.
 Vouchers presented as follows:
 

Month Vouchers -
$1,327,143.19

4.  Credit Card Request (Discussion & Decision)

Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad stated that we are requesting the approval of issuing a credit card to the new Inventory Specialist.  Our previous Inventory Specialist took another job that offered better wages and our Mechanic Eric Swiatly promoted up to the position.  We are requesting a credit card with a $5,000 credit limit which is what is standardly carried for this position.  Motion made by Wally Habhegger to approve a credit card for Inventory Specialist Eric Swiatly in the amount of $5,000, seconded by David Pierce.  All ayes, motion carried.
5.  Budget Adjustment (Discussion & Decision)


Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad explained that the department has two new patrol trucks that were originally programmed for delivery in 2021 but have been delayed until the first quarter of 2022.  We are requesting to carry the budgeted amount of $291,500 from the 2021 appropriation forward into 2022.  Motion to approve the budget adjustment in the amount of $291,500 made by Remy Gomez, seconded by Wally Habhegger.  All ayes, motion carried.

6.   Commissioner Report (Discussion)
· Commissioner Ohnstad handed out the S&P Global Ratings for the bonding.  Right now our bonding rating is AA-/stable.  The ratings come in with an estimate of 1.5%, which prior we had an estimated of 1.57%.  We will lock in our interest rate next week at the Special Finance meeting before County Board.  
· Commissioner Ohnstad attended the Winter Highway Conference in Wisconsin Dells for a couple of meetings.  
· We received our first payment from the Revolving Loan Fund for the County Highway N Project.  CTH N is almost complete other than some guardrail.
· As of right now, we are planning that CTH W from the Vernon County line north to the Village of Kendall will be our summer project for 2022.  We are looking for a cement stabilizer subbase treatment for the subbase soils to keep from raising the profile extensively.  After the bonding is confirmed we will be sending out letters to the landowners on this section of CTH W.
· Nodji VanWychen commented on attending the Winter Highway Conference and stated that it was excellent.  Learned a lot about the LRIP, TRID, etc. funding and enjoyed the inspirational speaker the last day.
· There will be a Public Hearing meeting for CTH ET Nicholas Street to US Highway 12 on March 2, 2022 at 5 p.m. at Murray’s on Main.
6.  Set Next Month Meeting Date (Discussion & Decision)


February 17, 2022 at 9 a.m.
7.  Future Agenda Items

Committee Road Tour in March.
Motion to adjourn at 9:42 a.m. by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by Alan McCoy.  All ayes, motion carried.
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